
   

Newsletter—Spring 2017 

We invite you to join us in support of the MCSA Domestic 
Violence Shelter.   

This fun evening consists of food, drinks, live and silent 
auctions, a brief presentation about the shelter and good 
time with friends, both old and new!   

We thank our MCSA Domestic Violence Shelter’s New 
Beginnings Fundraiser committee members.  A few are 
pictured here with volunteers.  They all gave up a sunny 
afternoon to stuff envelopes.  Other committee members 
have been busy getting donations for the baskets ready for 
the live and silent auctions. 

 

 ISABEL BLOOM DOVE 

Stop by MCSA to pick-up this beautiful Isabel 
Bloom custom dove sculpture.  Proceeds from the 
sales go directly toward the MCSA Domestic 
Violence Shelter and the New Beginnings fund.   

The doves will be sold at the New Beginnings 
Fundraiser on April 8 and at MCSA for $26 while 
supplies last.  These would make a wonderful 
Easter or Mothers Day gift!  Limited quantity. 

Click here for article 

2017 NEW BEGINNINGS FUNDRAISER 

http://voiceofmuscatine.com/mcsa-domestic-violence-shelter/
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 NATIONAL POVERTY SPEAKER 
 

We encourage you to  
join us on April 4th  

Poverty to Possibility - Muscatine Welcomes National 
Poverty Speaker Dr. Donna Beegle  

 
On Tuesday, April 4, an acclaimed national poverty 
speaker Dr. Donna Beegle will be in Muscatine to share 
her inspiring story.  
 
Dr. Beegle was born into generational poverty, married 
at 15, and is the only member of her family who has not 
been incarcerated. She was homeless for 20+ years. By 
age 26, she earned her GED and then, within 10 years, 
received her doctorate in Educational Leadership. She is 
an authentic voice from poverty.” Dr. Beegle is the 
author of “See Poverty, Be the Difference,” and “An 
Action Approach to Educating Students in Poverty.”  
We are pleased to share with our community that Dr. 
Beegle will also be presenting a session on the 
importance of education directly to high school 
students. 
  
Muscatine City Housing Administrator, Jodi Royal-
Goodwin, shared, “Listening to Dr. Beegle speak was 
like an “aha” moment. I've been working with families 
living on limited incomes for years and have been 
through other well-known poverty and cultural 
awareness trainings. Now, it finally clicked how cultural 
norms, experiences and communication style of 
persons experiencing poverty, especially those born 
into poverty, are not considered in policy and program 
development.”  
 
The public is encouraged to attend, the sessions are 
free and registration is not required. 

mailto:cschafer@mcsaiowa.org?subject=Poverty%20to%20Possibility
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 MARCH 6TH TORNADO 

The storms on Monday, March 6th came in with a fury.  
MCSA had 70+ renters and guests sleeping at the shelter 
that night.  We are so fortunate no one was hurt.  Six of 
our rented dorm rooms were damaged, we lost an air 
conditioning unit, security cameras, windows, roof 
flashing, lighting and damage was done to the exterior of 
our building.  In times of trouble, it is so heartwarming 
to see how our community pulls together to help their 
fellow neighbors.   

Thank you to all that called, texted, donated or stopped 
by to offer assistance.    

Click here for video 

http://wqad.com/2017/03/07/ef3-tornado-crashes-through-muscatine-dozens-walk-away-unscathed/?utm_campaign=trueAnthem:+Trending+Content&utm_content=58bfad1f04d30149a866ee8c&utm_medium=trueAnthem&utm_source=facebook
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The Kid’s First Fund, United Way and Mark Strajack donated 
these cereal dispensers to MCSA.  One is located in our 
Family Shelter and the other in the new Men’s Day room.  
We stock with low sugar cereals for our guests.  You may 
have noticed our pleas on Facebook for cereal donations.  
What a wonderful addition. 

 DAY ROOM  MENS SHIFT/SICK ROOM 

Check out this new day room.  With the change to allow 
the gentlemen to be in MCSA during the day this new 
day room was created.  

 CEREAL DISPENSERS 

Another new addition is the “shift/sick 
room”.  This room is available to men 
that typically would sleep in the gym 

that are not feeling well 
or for those that work the 
night shift and need a 
place to sleep during the 
day.  When this room is 
not in use for sleeping, it 
doubles as a work out 
room with this donated 
exercise equipment.   

Our Current Needs List:  

 Disposable bowls 

 Disposable plates 

 Jelly 

 Peanut butter 

 Low sugar cereal  

 Foil  

 Shaving cream 

 Bath towels 

 Kitchen towels 

 Cups 

 Disposable Utensils 

 Laundry Soap 

 Slow cooker liners  

 Cleaning rags  

 Laundry soap 

 Hair brushes 

 Combs 

 Deodorant 
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One of our volunteers, Gary, stops by MCSA once a week 
to play games with our MCSA guests.  Some had not 
played games in years, the first thing we noticed was a 
smile as they reflected on the fond memories of playing 
games as a child. Thank you Gary for giving others a reason to smile!   

 A FEW OF OUR MANY VOLUNTEERS 

Mick is another volunteer that comes in regularly to 
teach Job Skills. We thank him for sharing his expertise 
and helping others. 

Anyone making less 
than $64,000 can use the United Way link 
www.unitedway.org/myfreetaxes/ to complete 
their taxes for free online. We had volunteers on 
hand to assist guests, tenants and community 
members with their taxes.   
 
Our computer lab is open every day to the public.   

Megan & Veronica 
gave up  a morning 
on their day off to provide free haircuts to 15 of our 
guests.  We thank them for their kindness and generosity. 

Two of our Tax 
Volunteers, Kevin & 
Scott. 

http://www.unitedway.org/myfreetaxes/
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In 2016, the MCSA Vision 
Clinic saw 41 patients that 

qualified for vision care and glasses.   
 
Thank you, Dr. Korpi & Arbnore, for making a difference!  
Family Eye & Contact Lens Center  

The University of Iowa's Muscatine Pediatric 
Dentistry is located in the lower level of MCSA and 
serves children from Louisa and Muscatine 
counties.  Last year they served 622 children.   
 
Set up your child's appointment today by calling 
563.263.0895.  Open Tuesdays & Thursdays. 

 MCSA VISION CLINIC  U of I PEDIATRIC DENTAL CLINIC 

 JUBILEE COMMUNITY CENTER 

We are excited to welcome the Jubilee Community Center to 
MCSA.  They moved into our lower level on March 1st.   

The Jubilee Community Center provides an atmosphere 
where children, teens and young adults of all capabilities are 
valued and given the opportunity to gather, learn and grow. 

The Jubilee Community Center offers the only community 
based resource for service providers and consumers who are 
working on life goals such as social skill, independent living, 
cooking, money management, social interaction, and 
volunteering.  Their services are free and open to the public. 

The hours are Monday -Thursdays from 3:00 pm - 6:00 pm.  
Stop by and say hello! 

 

https://www.facebook.com/FamilyEye/
https://www.facebook.com/University-of-Iowas-Muscatine-Pediatric-Dentistry-843095962463646/
https://www.facebook.com/University-of-Iowas-Muscatine-Pediatric-Dentistry-843095962463646/
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 COOKING CLASSES 

The MCSA kitchen smelled so good from the cooking class "Cooking Good & Cheap". This 
set of classes helps those on a food stamp budget use their resources efficiently, while 
creating healthy meals for their families. 

For more information on this program please 
contact Nichole Sorgenfrey, 
nichole@unitedwaymuscatine.org, or call 
 563-263-5963. 
 
Thank you to the following sponsors:  
Hy-Vee, United Way of Muscatine, Monsanto Co. 
and Kraft Heinz Company.  

We are so proud of former MCSA guest, Elaine Rochevot. Her very first piece, "Finding a Real 
Family," has been published in this anthology, "Winter Holidays in the City of Pearls" by Writers 
on the Avenue.  Way to go Elaine! 

 FORMER GUEST PUBLISHED 

 

https://www.facebook.com/MuscatineHV/
https://www.facebook.com/unitedwaymuscatine/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Monsanto-Co/107066026022111
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Kraft-Heinz-Company/1411336108910538
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We enjoyed a visit from Charlie Harper, he stopped 
by with his truck full of bicycles! You can not imagine 
how someone without transportation appreciates a 
bike.  Thank you Harper's Cycling & Fitness for your 
kindness & generosity.  

 BIKES 

ESI team members, Angela and Kathy, stopped in 
with donations that their team had purchased on 
behalf of ESI owners, John and Joni Axel. Thank 
you for honoring the Axels by helping others! 

 MONSANTO CHRISTMAS PARTY 

 ESI TEAM 

 POINT IN TIME STREET COUNT 

MCSA participated in a statewide Point-In-Time Street 
count back in the early morning hours on a cold January 
day.  The purpose was to get a count of folks not housed, 
that are homeless and living on the street.  For more 
information, on the point-in-time street count, check out 
this link to a  Muscatine Journal Article.   

Thank you to the folks from 
Monsanto for providing an amazing 
Christmas Party for guests and 
friends of MCSA! We had a packed 
house for this fun party complete 
with Santa & Mrs. Claus, dinner 
and gifts!  

https://www.facebook.com/harperscycling/
http://muscatinejournal.com/news/local/muscatine/starting-conversations-addressing-homelessness-in-muscatine/article_d4050f57-df16-53bf-bfcd-bb23e5b00dd9.html
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 QUILTS 

We serve dinner every night M—F to  
approximately 35 with food donated 
by the community.  This dinner was 
provided by the thoughtful members 
of the Illinois City United Methodist 
Church .  The aroma was amazing and 
we hear it tasted good too! We are 
consistently blown away by the 
kindness and generosity of our 
community.  

These two little ones enjoyed watching all 
the excitement as a very generous, 
anonymous donor, arranged for the 
delivery of new mattresses, box springs, 
and bed frames for our family shelter.  
 
Below is the delivery crew from Pierce 
Furniture along with MCSA staff and 
guests.  We thank this generous donor.  

Thank you to Barb 
Thompson from the Melon 
Patchers Quilt Guild and to 

Janice Brockett for these beautiful quilts.  Your 
generosity warms our hearts!  

 NEW MATTRESSES 

 IL CITY UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 

 VALENTINE’S WEEK 

A Valentine's Day love story...here is 
David & Lisa. They met at MCSA, fell in 
love and then married on January 14th. 
Lisa likes to say "David chased me until 
he caught me!"    
 
Congratulations to these two lovebirds. 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/Illinois-City-United-Methodist-Church-116158025071773/
https://www.facebook.com/Illinois-City-United-Methodist-Church-116158025071773/
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The students at Colorado Elementary held a coat drive and shared the 
proceeds with us! What a great group of caring students, we enjoyed 
seeing their smiling faces. We were able to send a copy of "Boots the 
Book" with them for their school library.  

Last year we provided housing for 54 children in our Family Shelter, 25 
children at the Domestic Violence Shelter and our Homeless 
Prevention Program served 343 children.  

The Muscatine High School Student Council held a coat drive and 
delivered 150 coats to those served by MCSA and other local 
agencies.  
 
Tess and Carissa are pictured. Thanks also to Cami, as well, and 

every other student involved 
in keeping their neighbors 
warm in the cold 
temperatures. We are 
grateful!  

 

 WINTER COATS & HATS 

Temp Associates  sponsored a hat 
and mitten drive! Some of the 
beautiful hats were even hand 
knitted.  Thank you Temp 
Associates.  

 WELLNESS  SCREENING 

Healthy Behaviors Task Team, a committee of the Muscatine County Health 
Improvement Plan and MCSA, hosted a wellness screening on Saturday, January 21.   
 
Great teamwork from our community, thank you to all that attended.   

 

https://www.facebook.com/TempAssociates/
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 BOX TOPS 

 FRANKLIN ELEMENTARY 

The amazing students at Franklin Elementary school sold 
candy-grams and held a bake sale to raise money for 
children staying at MCSA. We are so proud of the 
thoughtful young people in our community. Thank you!  

Thank you to Saints Mary & Mathias Catholic School. During the 
month of December, students collected Boxtops for three local 
charities to help "Light Up Muscatine with Kindness."  MCSA received 
$70.10 (701 Box Tops) 

Pictured are the three top Box Top students for the month of 
December: (from L to R) 
Maverick Erwin, Elaina Wolf and Natalie Reesink.   
 
We appreciate their kindness and generosity! 

 GIRL SCOUTS 

Girl Scout troops 9414 and 
2034 stopped by to serve 
dinner and learn more 
about MCSA. They did a 
great job and were a big 
help! Thank you girls. 

Girl Scout Troop 1039 stopped by for a tour 
and brought two vans loaded with food and 
pillows for MCSA.  So proud of these girls 
leadership skills and helping others in our 
community.   

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Franklin-Elementary/319851318204022
https://www.facebook.com/Saints-Mary-Mathias-Catholic-School-152622214759308/
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The Muscatine Center for Social 

Action is a non-profit 501 c(3) 

organization dedicated to 

serving those in need. 

MCSA: 563-264-3278 

 312 Iowa Avenue - Muscatine, IA - 52761 

 Email:  mcsa@mcsaiowa.org 

Domestic Violence Shelter Crisis Line: 563-263-8080 

 Location Undisclosed, Muscatine, IA 52761 

Pediatric Dental Clinic: 563-263-0895 

 Lower level of MCSA 

Facebook: Muscatine Center for 

Social Action 

You Tube: Muscatine Center for 

Social Action 

Website: www.mcsaiowa.org 

Tom Curry, MCSA  Operations Manager started a new chapter in 
life, “Retirement”.  His last day at MCSA was January 27th.   We 
miss Tom’s knowledge and good natured wit.   
 
We thank Tom for his years of dedication and we wish him great 
happiness in retirement! 

 GOOD BYE, FRIEND 

 WHAT!  MAGGIE IS RETIRING TOO? 

Tom should have downplayed how much fun he is having, 
because now, Maggie Curry, has decided to join him in July.  
Maggie has served as a constant advocate and true friend of 
MCSA and those we serve. 
 
We will have more news on Maggie’s retirement as the date 
approaches. 

mailto:mcsa@mcsaiowa.org
https://www.facebook.com/Muscatine-Center-for-Social-Action-197563303604515/
https://www.facebook.com/Muscatine-Center-for-Social-Action-197563303604515/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCb-rwCN7WUEIWC5tKVULGuQ
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCb-rwCN7WUEIWC5tKVULGuQ
http://www.mcsaiowa.org/

